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Successful Spring Fair and Local History Event on a glorious sunny day 

 

As well as our own stalls which all did very well, especially the tombola and plants, we had more outsider stalls than 
we've had before, including a selection of tasty food stalls. The Blue Ribbon Children's Craft Tent and the Bouncy 
Castle kept the children happy. Sandwell Model Boat Club brought along a very interesting variety of crafts which 
they sail on the Park pool on Wednesday afternoons and Sunday mornings.  

Jensen Owners Club proved to be very popular with six cars on display. The Local History Event in the Events Room 
had some great items on display. Mike Fenton brought along a very eclectic selection from his huge collection, and 
the West Bromwich Naval Club brought along some equally interesting items from the memorabilia which is on 
display in their Club in Bull Lane. West Bromwich Local History Society had a stall promoting their óWest Bromwich at 
Warô project and a book signing stall for their excellent 'Reuben Farley - The Man of West Bromwich'. 

We were a little worried about 'Blind Dave' arriving on time because he was training for his Escape from Alcatraz 
Triathlon by swimming in open water in Tamworth, but he arrived bright and fresh and ready for his book signing.  

The Friends of Dartmouth Park would like to thank everyone who came along to our event - stall holders and 
customers - and also a big thank you for the glorious weather we had on Saturday 7 May. 

Paul McElhinney from Jensen Owners 

Club  receiving photographs  from an ex-

Jenson employee, Peter Jones, which 

had once been on the wall of Jensenôs 

Board Room

There were some surprise visitors on the 'boating' pool todayð23 June. 
These elegant swan pedal boats were being given the once over before they 
take residence on the pool during the children's six weeks holiday. 

From the beginning of the restoration our members have asked for boats to 
return to Dartmouth Park and the swans might not be quite what they 
expected, but it is certainly a step in the right direction. 
 
Can't wait to see them in action.  Photograph taken by Mark Barrett 

Surprise Visitors to the Park 
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The West Bromwich Mural successfully reaches its new home 

The  West Bromwich Building Societyôs old Head 
Office was a hive of industry on Monday 16 May 
when the contractors, Russell and Mark, arrived to 
remove the stunning West Bromwich Mural that's 
been in their reception since 1978.  

With the Building Society having relocated to new 
state-of-the-art headquarters in Providence Place, 
the Friends of Dartmouth Park thought it would be 
a great opportunity to put the mural on permanent 
public display somewhere in West Bromwich and 
Sandwell Park Farm was suggested. The Building 
Society were very generous and transferred the 
mural into the ownership of the Friends of 
Dartmouth Park. We applied to the Heritage Lottery 
Fund and were delighted to receive funding for the 
mural's removal and installation into its new home. 

Following a search we were very pleased to have 
found the mural's talented artist, William Burgess, 
and he was on hand at the start of the work to help 
with deciding on the best way to remove it without 
causing any damage. 

I was stunned when I returned in the late afternoon 
of day one to see how the contractors were 
progressing and found they had completed the first 
stage by removing all the sections and placing 
them out on the floor - see parts of the mural top 
right. 

The wall in the Building Society has now been 
restored by Mark the plasterer.  

The murals were fixed onto a wooden backing and 
Russell and Mark took them to Sandwell Park 
Farm. Near right is a photograph of one of the 
murals being installed at the Farm. 

All the murals are now in place and the artist, 
William Burgess, has spent a morning tidying up 
any little chips that had appeared during its journey 
from the Building Society to Sandwell Park Farm. 

It is now in pristine condition for everyone to enjoy 
and signage has been produced describing the 
detail in each separate mural.  There is also a 
leaflet telling the story of the West Bromwich Mural. 

We held an event on Tuesday 21 June, when 
William Burgess cut the ribbon to launch the mural. 
It was attended by many of the people and 
organizations who have supported the project, 
including Nick Truman from WBBS, local historian, 
Terry Price, Moreen Wilkes and Pauline Lawley 
from West Bromwich Local History Society, and, of 
course, staff from Sandwell Park Farm who have 
been crucial to the project.   Russell Bowen, the 
contractor who carried out the delicate removal and 
installation work joined us for the ribbon cutting, but 
had to dash back to the roof he was repairing. We 
were also pleased that Adrian Scarrott, who is 
Director of Neighbourhoods for SMBC, could join 
us. Our Chair, Sue Slater, thanked everyone who 
had supported the project and invited them to 
afternoon tea in the Study Centre where Mark 
Barrett, our Social Historian, had produced a 
display of William Burgessôs other work  for the 
WBBS created over a 20 year period..   

The photograph above shows from the left, Nick Truman 
from the WestBrom, William Burgess, cutting the ribbon, 
Sue Slater our Chair, Adrian Scarrott, Director of 

Neighbourboods for SMBC, Carol Hartill, and Matt Darby, 
Operational Manager, Parks and Countryside. 
(Photograph courtesy of the Express & Star) 


